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AGENCY OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

July 11, 2016 

Jito Coleman, Chair 
District 5 Environmental Commission 
5 Perry Street, Suite 60 
Barre, VT  05641 

Re: Moretown Landfill Closure 

  
Dear Mr. Coleman; 

The Solid Waste Management Program (Program) is aware that Moretown Landfill Inc. (MLI) has submitted an Act 250 
application to amend permit #5W0164 to perform activities to permanently close Cells 2 and 3. It is our understanding that 
the District Commission has scheduled a hearing for the evening of July 14, 2016. In preparation for the hearing, the 
Program wishes to emphasize to the District Commission and to MLI the importance of timely closure.    

The necessary closure work at Moretown Landfill includes final capping of the landfill and installation of critical landfill gas 
collection components. From a public-health and environmental-protection standpoint, the final capping should greatly 
reduce leachate generation and greatly improve landfill-gas control. Secondly, the additional gas collection wells MLI has 
proposed to install will serve known problem areas and are anticipated to greatly reduce fugitive gas emissions.   

As stipulated in the Consent Order, the Program required that MLI submit comprehensive documents detailing closure and 
various closure related activities, including a Closure Plan, an Odor Control Plan, and a Groundwater Corrective Action 
Plan. All three plans were found to meet or exceed the technical requirements of the Solid Waste Management Rules and the 
Agency has approved them all after close review.  

The Program believes that the sooner the closure is completed, the sooner burdens on the neighboring residents, the 
wastewater treatment facilities, and the environment can be alleviated. In particular, given the date of the hearing, prompt 
Commission review may be the difference between starting closure work this construction season or not. The Program will 
have a knowledgeable staff member attend the hearing on July 14th to answer any technical questions posed by the 
Commission or hearing attendees.  Please feel free to contact Ben Gauthier at (802) 522-5080 if you have any questions 
about the contents of this letter. Thank you for your attentiveness to the importance of prompt closure of the Moretown 
Landfill. 

Sincerely, 

!  
Chuck Schwer, Director 
Waste Management and Prevention Division 

cc:  Parties listed in the Certificate of Service (see attached) 
Michael Stubbs P.E., HHNT (via email) 
Gavin Boyles, State of Vermont Attorney General’s Office (via email)  
Matt Chapman, DEC General Counsel (via email) 
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State of Vermont 
Department of Environmental Conservation 
Waste Management and Protection Division 
1 National Life Drive – Davis 1 
Montpelier, VT 05620-3704 
(802) 828-1138

VERMONT



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE  
I, Ben Gauthier, hereby certify that a copy of the foregoing Moretown Landfill Closure Letter was issued by U.S. Mail, on 
this 11th P day of July, 2016, to the individuals without email addresses and by electronic mail, to the following with email 
addresses:  
UNote: The party names and addresses listed below were excerpted from the June 1, 2016 Public Notice of Hearing 
Certificate of Service issued by District 5 Commission.  

Moretown Landfill, Inc.  
19 Kaiser Drive  
Waterbury VT 05676  

David Rettell  
10690 W. Six Mile Road  
Northville MI 48168  
31TUDave.rettell@advanceddisposal.co
mU31T  

R. Prescott Jaunich, Esq.  
Downs Rachlin Martin  
PO Box 190  
Burlington VT 05402-0190  
31Tsjaunich@drm.com31T  

Moretown Select Board  
10 Kaiser Drive  
Moretown VT 05660  
31Tmselectboard@moretownvt.net31T  

Moretown Planning Commission  
19 Kaiser Drive  
Moretown VT 05660  
31Ttownclerk@moretownvt.net31T  

Central VT Regional Planning 
Commission  
29 Main Street Suite 4  
Montpelier VT 05602  
31Tvorwald@cvregion.com31T  

emery@cvregion.com 
  
Elizabeth Lord, Esq.  
Office of Planning & Legal Affairs  
1 National Life Drive, Davis 2  
Montpelier VT 05620-3901  
elizabeth.lord@vermont.gov  
anr.act250@vermont.gov  

FOR INFORMATION ONLY  

Cherilyn Brown, Town Clerk  
19 Kaiser Drive  
Waterbury VT 05676  
31Ttownclerk@moretownvt.net31T  

Mad River Resource Management 
Alliance  
Attn: John Malter, Administrator  
PO Box 210  
Waterbury Center VT 05677  
31Tmalterport@aol.com31T  

Linda Bullard  
Dept. Of Libraries  
109 State Street  
Montpelier VT 05609-0601  
31TLinda.bullard@vermont.gov31T  

John Austin  
Wildlife Biologist  
5 Perry Street Suite 40  
Barre VT 05641-4266  
31TPatty.malenfant@vermont.gov31T  

Rich Kirn  
Fisheries Biologist  
VT Fish & Wildlife Dept.  
3902 Roxbury Road  
Roxbury VT 05669  
31Trich.kirn@vermont.gov31T  

Dan Singleton  
Washington County Forester  
5 Perry Street Suite 20  
Barre VT 05641-4265  
31TDan.singleton@vermont.gov31T  

Agency of Agriculture Food and 
Markets  
116 State Street Drawer 20  
Montpelier VT 05620  
AGR.Act250@vermont.gov  

31TLauren.masseria@vermont.gov31T  

Barry Murphy  
Energy Efficiency Division  
Department of Public Service  
112 State Street Drawer 20  
Montpelier VT 05620-2601  
31Tbarry.murphy@vermont.gov31T  

Scott Dillon and James Duggan  
Division for Historic Preservation  
National Life Building Drawer 20  
Montpelier VT 05620-0501  
scott.dillon@vermont.gov  
31Tjames.duggan@vermont.gov31T  

Craig Keller, Utilities and Permits  
Agency of Transportation  
One National Life Drive Drawer 33  
Montpelier VT 05633  
craig.keller@vermont.gov  
31Tjohn.gruchacz@vermont.gov31T  

31Tjeff.ramsey@vermont.gov31T  

District 5 Environmental 
Commission  
5 Perry Street Suite 60  
Barre VT 05641  
nrb-Act250Barre@vermont.gov  
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